APRIL 08, 2019
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by
Mayor Scott Jerew, April 08, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Jerew called for attendance, Council members present:
George Showalter, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-Shea, Pat Morse, Jack Moore, and Reddy Brown. Police
Chief Monte Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and other residents were present.

George Showalter moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 03/25/2019.
The minutes were approved unanimously.

Jack Moore moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The motion
passed unanimously.

Tom Stevens of Union County Daily Digital stated thatshe is part of a group that will be putting together a new
news source in the county.

Keith Hobson of Colonial Insurance discussed his proposal for gunshot insurance for Village Employees.
Mayor Jerew stated that the Trail Committee is meeting on 4/9/2019 at 6PM. Access Engineering is working
on a kit alternative for the shelter house project for the park. There will be a Poker Run on July 13 for mental

health awareness. Access Engineering is looking at a $250,000.00 grant for the Opera House. George
Showalter stated that if a new roof is installed on the Opera House that the Slate should be saved.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.
Alison Boggs stated that she has sent Jason Keigley a letter to stop certain activities.
Alison Boggs stated that she is trying to serve Jason Wills with regard to the completion of Dudley Circle.

George Showalter mentioned that Reddy Brown and Donald Ridgeway cleaned the second island at Richwood
Lake.

Marion Bump stated that Evan Jamison would like to change his zoning classification from B1 to B2.

Pat Morse stated that residents are asking him about the timing of Phase 2 of the Franklin Street Project.

Mayor Jerew stated that bids are to be received in April for central refuse and recycling.

George Showatler moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the
motion unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 8:06 PM.
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